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The District 8 (D8) Audit Committee completed D8 2021-2022 Mid-Year Audit Report on March 
8, 2022, and sent it electronically on March 17, 2022, to Toastmasters International (TI). Copies 
were provided to the D8 Trio and Business Manager. I have also included a copy as an 
attachment to this report. 
 
Overall, there were no major discrepancies in the Financials. However, there were several TI 
and D8 procedures that were not correctly followed and need to be resolved before the End-of-
the-Year Audit and/or before the next Fiscal Year. 
 
• The Audit Committee members need to be named when the new FY begins on July 1 or 

sooner. Additionally, TI requires a minimum of three members on a District Audit 
Committee. This year, our committee was not appointed until early-February, and within 
only a few days all the other appointees had declined or resigned for assorted reasons. Due 
to critical time constraints, we were able to secure approval from TI to continue with only 
two members. 

• D8 did not have yet have an approved Annual Budget during our Mid-Year Year Audit. 
• Originally, the Audit Committee was not supplied with the necessary documents needed to 

accurately complete the Audit. We had to spend a lot of time and effort finding the required 
documentation. 

• Numerous requests for reimbursements were lumped together and the committee was not 
able to accurately easily the origination and purpose of the requests. 

• Although D8 rents a storage locker, we were not able to locate proper and/or timely 
payments to the facility. 

• On a more positive note: Brianna Snow, D8 Finance Manager, was especially helpful in 
working with the Audit Committee by supplying the required documentation upon request. 
Additionally, Eric Conwell, Senior Accountant – Districts at TI was extremely patient and 
helpful walking us through all the audit procedures. She displayed a remarkable 
professionalism throughout the entire process and is a credit to TI. Finally, Brenda Masters 
Stout, Audit Committee Member, CPA, was invaluable due to her vast knowledge and 
experience with financial and audit processes. 

 
Respectfully, 
Larry Kimbrow, Audit Committee Chair 
Brenda Masters-Stout, Committee Member 










